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"Will you proclaim by word and example the Good News of God in Christ?"  At least four times a year (at the 
Baptism of our Lord, the Great Vigil of Easter, the Day of Pentecost, and the Sunday after All Saints' Day), 
although frequently more at Christ Church Cathedral, we are asked this question by the celebrant whenever adults, 
children, or infants are presented for baptism. Proclaiming the Gospel by word and example is part of the Christian's 
DNA, infused as it were by the Spirit on the day we were made members of the household of God. We commit in the 
baptismal liturgy to mani- fest the coincidence of our faith 
'walk' with our faith 'talk.' 
 

Somehow, though, the call to "proclaim by word and example" 
rarely influences the Christian's habit of giving. This 
year the Christ Church Cathedral Stewardship Committee, 
working in close association with my office, has selected the 
phrase "...by word and example..." as the theme for our 
2013 Every Member Canvass. 
In doing so, we have invited the members and friends of 
the Cathedral into an extraordinary adventure. The fall 
Canvass is so much more than another mechanism to 
"raise funds" for the 2013 operating budget.  The annual 
call to give, to pledge, to commit is to be distinguished from 
bake sales, car washes, and capital campaigns, all of 
which have their place but typically seek to meet an 
institutional need. 
 

Instead, the fall Canvass asks you to consider honoring 
God and the proclamation of the Good News in the management of your finances.  Let your love of God and 
your passion for Christ Church Cathedral be reflected in the offering of your first fruits to God. I hope that 
many will strive to tithe, following the teaching of the Church's General Convention and in setting aside 10% of 
your household resources to support the work of the Kingdom, whether through or beyond the church. The discipline 
of giving, the discipline of sharing, directly, logically, theologically, and spiritually follows from the foundational 
baptismal covenant. 
 

The commitment to give and the commitment to proclaim presuppose one's love of God and the love of neighbor. 
It presupposes and expresses gratitude for the sacrifice Christ made for us. Imagine and declare your pledge 
commitment this year as proclamation of the Good News, by word and example. It is what the world needs to 
hear and what will remake your heart after the heart of God. 

 
 

The Very Reverend Timothy E. Kimbrough, Dean and Rector 
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org 

From the DeanFrom the DeanFrom the Dean   

2013 Christ Church Cathedral Every Member Canvass 
 

"...By word and example..." 
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FlowersFlowersFlowers   
 

Oct. 7: The flowers in the chancel are given to the glory of 
God in thanksgiving for the marriage of Mary-Grace Louise 
Harvey and Charles Lester Robb, Jr., on Saturday, October 6, 2012. 
 

Oct. 21: The flowers in the chancel are given to the glory of 
God in loving memory of our aunts, Mrs Rebecca and Matilda 
Porter, given by Gloria and David Graves. 
 

Oct. 28: The flowers in the chancel are given to the glory of 
God in memory of Fred Harris, Elizabeth Harris, and Novice 
B. Sellers, by Patti Harris. 

TransitionsTransitionsTransitions   
Thank you, Lord, for all the blessings of this life. 
 

We give thanks for the births of Cannon Christopher Paul 
Lee, son of Alison and Chris Lee; and Rachel Thomas Bridges, 
daughter of Lindsay and Brian Bridges. 
 

We ask your prayers for the departed: Jeannie Barnhill, sister of 
Holly Westcott; Sarah Dunn; William Drescher, father of Arlene 
Wilson; Denis O’Day, friend of Lyle McLevain; and Kenneth 
Gordon Johnston, father of Evan Johnston. 
 

We welcome those who have transferred their membership to 
Christ Church Cathedral: Chloe Shafer and Clarabelle, St. 
George’s, Nashville, Tennessee; Mary-Milam Granberry, 
St. Philip’s, Jackson, Mississippi; Will Uhlhorn, Olivia, Gail, 
Church of the Holy Communion, Memphis, Tennessee. 

HOSPITAL ADMISSIONS 
Please contact the clergy directly or Peggy Tucker in the church 
office at 615.255.7729 whenever you or a loved one are admitted 
to the hospital. The clergy would like to visit and offer prayers. 
The hospital admission clerk may ask specific questions about 
your religious preference, your denomination and your church, 
but they will not notify the Cathedral to let us know you are 
there. Governmental regulations (HIPAA) prohibit release of 
health information to third parties so we must rely upon you to 
let us know to which hospital you or a member of the parish has 
been admitted. 
 

ON CALL 
A member of the clergy is always on call for any emergency 
that may arise. Please call the church office at 615.255.7729 
and a member of the clergy will be in touch with you. 
 

ARE YOU EXPECTING A CHILD? 
The birth or adoption of a child is an amazing time in the life of 
a family and in the life of a parish. We want to know when your 
family is expecting/adopting a child so that members of the clergy 
can reach out to you. Please contact The Reverend Canon Gene 
Manning at 615.255.7729 so that we can welcome your new 
baby into the community. 
 

PRAYER LISTS 
There are two different prayer lists at the Cathedral: the Sunday 
prayer list and the weekday Chapel prayer list. You may add 
names to one or both lists at any time if the person you wish to 
add has given you permission to do so. Please contact a member 
of the clergy or Peggy Tucker at 615.255.7729 to submit a 
name to the lists. Those on the Sunday prayer list are prayed for 
during the Prayers of the People and the names are printed in the 
Sunday Order of Worship. Individuals on the weekday prayer 
list are prayed for at the 12:15 p.m. daily Eucharist.  
 

Unless otherwise indicated, we will pray for each person three 
consecutive weeks. The person placing the name on the list 
must contact the church office 615.255.7729, if the name 
should remain on the list for an additional three weeks. 

 

Centering Prayer Retreats  
at St. Mary’s Sewanee 

stmaryssewanee.org or centeringprayermidtn.com/. 

Eucharistic Visitor Ministry 
 

We who are many are One Body, because  
we share one bread, one cup. 

 

From time to time fellow parishioners are unable to attend the 
Sunday celebration of the Holy Eucharist due to illness, 
hospitalization or infirmity. Eucharistic Visitors are licensed 
and authorized by the Bishop to take the Consecrated Elements 
to such persons. In October we will begin sending Eucharistic 
Visitors from the Sunday liturgies to those who wish to receive 
the sacrament. Please contact The Reverend Canon Gene B. 
Manning gmanning@christcathedral.org or 615.255.7729 if 
you, your family member or a fellow parishioner desires such a 
visit. A visit by a Eucharistic Minister does not take the place 
of a pastoral call by one of the clergy.  

Worship ScheduleWorship ScheduleWorship Schedule   
 

Sundays  
Holy Eucharist – 7:00 a.m., 8:30 a.m. 
and 11:00 a.m. 
Morning Prayer – 10:20-10:35 a.m. 
 

Monday-Friday 
Morning Prayer – 8:30 a.m. 
Holy Eucharist – 12:15 p.m. 
 

Wednesday  
Evening Prayer – 5:15 p.m.  
 

Centering Prayer 
Sunday – 9:45-10:45 a.m.  
Tuesday – 5:30 p.m. 
Thursday – 12:15 p.m. 
 

First Friday Liturgy 
Every first Friday of the month at 6:00 p.m. 
October 5 
 

Taizé  
Every second Sunday of the month at 6:00 p.m.  

October 14 
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Follow us: christcathedral.org  
facebook.com/christcathedralnashville 

twitter.com/christcathedral  
info@christcathedral.org 

 

Church School TopicsChurch School TopicsChurch School Topics   

Bible Challenge Readings for October 
 

We are ready to begin! As we undertake this transforming 
discipline of reading the Word of God over the next year, 
there are a few things to consider. 
  

• You are encouraged to read a portion of the Bible each day. 
• We begin reading on October 1, but know that if you are 

unable to start that day you can jump in when you are ready. 
• The readings for the month of October are listed below and 

can also be found on our website. 
• Give yourself a full year to read the entire Bible. The Bible 

has a profound message, and you need to give yourself 
ample time to allow God’s Word to penetrate your heart, 
mind and soul deeply. 

• The following translations are suggested: The New Oxford 
Annotated Version, The New International Version, and the 
Common English Version. But there are many other 
fine translations you may wish to use. 

• Many may want to read their Bible using their iPad, iPhone, 
Kindle or Nook or listen to the Bible on CD’s. 

• Beginning on Sunday October 7, and Wednesday October 10, 
we will have weekly gatherings to give us opportunity to 
reflect and discuss the readings. These gatherings are not 
required but are offered simply to enhance and support our 
experience together. 

 

Week of  October 1 

Day 1 – Genesis 1-3; Psalm 1; Matthew 1 
Day 2 – Genesis 4-6; Psalm 2; Matthew 2 
Day 3 – Genesis 7-9; Psalm 3; Matthew 3 
Day 4 – Genesis 10-12; Psalm 4; Matthew 4 
Day 5 – Genesis 13-15; Psalm 5; Matthew 5 
Day 6 – Genesis 16-18; Psalm 6; Matthew 6 
Day 7 – Enjoy hearing the Scriptures read aloud in church 
 

Week of  October 8 

Day 8 – Genesis 19-21; Psalm 7; Matthew 7 
Day 9 – Genesis 22-24; Psalm 8; Matthew 8 
Day 10 – Genesis 25-27; Psalm 9; Matthew 9 
Day 11 – Genesis 28-30; Psalm 10; Matthew 10 
Day 12 – Genesis 31-33; Psalm 11; Matthew 11 
Day 13 – Genesis 34-36; Psalm 12; Matthew 12 
Day 14 – Enjoy hearing the Scriptures read aloud in church 
 

Week of  October 15 

Day 15 – Genesis 37-39; Psalm 13; Matthew 13 
Day 16 -– Genesis 40-42; Psalm 14; Matthew 14 
Day 17 – Genesis 43-45; Psalm 15; Matthew 15 
Day 18 – Genesis 46-48; Psalm 16; Matthew 16 
Day 19 – Genesis 49-50; Psalm 17; Matthew 17 
Day 20 – Exodus 1-3; Psalm 18:1-20; Matthew 18 
Day 21 – Enjoy hearing the Scriptures read aloud in church 
 

Week of  October 22 

Day 22 – Exodus 4-6; Psalm 18:21-50; Matthew 19 
Day 23 – Exodus 7-9; Psalm 19; Matthew 20 
Day 24 – Exodus 10-12; Psalm 20; Matthew 21 
Day 25 – Exodus 13-15; Psalm 21; Matthew 22 
Day 26 – Exodus 16-18; Psalm 22; Matthew 23 
Day 27 – Exodus 19-21; Psalm 23; Matthew 24 
Day 28 – Enjoy hearing the Scriptures read aloud in church 

continues next column 

Adults’ Classes: 
 

The Sunday Forum 
October 7, Sursum Corda Why it matters? 
Led by the Very Rev. Timothy Kimbrough (Parish Hall) 
October 14, Amistad 
Led by Amalia Solis, Chris King, Monica Urness and the Rev. 
Canon Gene Manning (Parish Hall) 
October 21, TBA 
Led by the Rev. Joshua Caler (Parish Hall) 
October 28, TBA 
Led by the Rev. Joshua Caler (Parish Hall) 
  

Bible Readings (The Bible Challenge) 
Led by the Rev. Canon Gene Manning  
and the Rev. Joshua Caler (Wheeler Room) 
  

Centering Prayer  
Tools Matter for Practicing the Spiritual Life, by Mary Margaret 
Funk 
October 7, Led by Arlene Wilson (Chapel) 
October 14, Led by Peter Saama (Chapel) 
October 21, Led by Jean Jackson Hastings (Chapel) 
October 28, Led by Heather Rippetoe (Chapel) 
  

Faith and Family Matters 
October 7, The Seven Virtues, Part II—Chastity, Temperance, 
Charity  (810 Broadway Bldg.) 
October 14, They’re Growing Up, We’re Growing Old 
(810 Broadway Bldg.) 
October 21, Aging Parents: The Challenge of Real Adulthood 
(810 Broadway Bldg.) 
 
Children’s Classes: 
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd: 
 

Age 3, 4’s and Pre-K 5’s, 1st, 2nd and 3rd Grades- Cheek Hall, 
Kindergarten, 4th, 5th and 6th Grades– Cathedral Annex Building 
 

Youth Classes: 
7th-12th grades (810 Broadway Bldg.) 

Week of  October 29 
Day 29 – Exodus 22-24, Psalm 24, Matthew 25 
Day 30 – Exodus 25-27, Psalm 25, Matthew 26 
Day 31 – Exodus 28-30, Psalm 26, Matthew 27 
Day 32 – Exodus 31-33, Psalm 27, Matthew 28  
Day 33 – Exodus 34-36, Psalm 28, Mark 1 
Day 34 – Exodus 37-39, Psalm 29, Mark 2 
Day 35 – Enjoy hearing the Scriptures read aloud in church 
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JOURNEY IN FAITH  
AN INTRODUCTION 

  

Wednesday, October 17 
Cathedral Annex Building 

6:00 p.m. 
  

An Evening for All Newcomers and Inquirers 
  

Are you interested in baptism, confirmation or simply learning 
more about being a Christian in the Episcopal Church? Are you 

coming to Christ Church Cathedral from another tradition or from 
another Episcopal Church? Journey in Faith is for you! 

  

Call to reserve your place, 615.255.7729. 

Friday, November 16, 2012 
Reception: 5:15 p.m. 

Dinner: 5:45 p.m. 
Lecture: 7:00-8:30 p.m. 

 
Saturday, November 17, 2012 

Lecture: 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
 

Dinner, Friday and Saturday Lectures, $25 
Dinner and Friday Lecture ONLY $15 

Friday Lecture ONLY $10 
Saturday Lecture ONLY $10 

Students: Friday and Saturday Lectures  
ONLY, no dinner $5 

Reservations are required by November 12. 
Childcare available upon request  

by November 12. 
 

The Reverend Dr. Benjamin King will be  
our guest preacher on 

Sunday, November 18, 2012 
7:00 a.m., 8:30 a.m., and 11:00 a.m. Liturgies 

Sunday Forum at 9:45-10:45 a.m. 

Sacred Space for the City 
FALL SYMPOSIUM 

  

The Role of the Laity: 
From New Testament Times to the  

Episcopal Church Today 
Featuring  

The Reverend Dr. Benjamin J. King 
  

What is the role of the laity in our churches? In the Catholic 
Church of the Victorian era, one English Monsignor notoriously 
answered: "To hunt, to shoot, to entertain. These matters they 
understand, but to meddle with ecclesiastical matters they have no 
right at all." In a study prepared for the recent General Convention, 
a different answer was given: "The Episcopal Church has historically 
embraced and legitimized laity, bishops and clergy equally to take 
their place in the governance of the church." Dr. Benjamin J. King's 
lectures will examine the various roles of the laity since New 
Testament times so that we might better understand what the role 
of the laity could be today. 

  

Dr. King is Assistant Professor of Church 
History and Director of the Advanced Degrees 
Program at The University of the South School of 
Theology.  He studied History and Theology at 
Cambridge University, received a Masters in 
Theology from Harvard Divinity School and a 
Ph.D. in Theology from Durham University in 
the United Kingdom.  A winner of the 2011 John 
Templeton Award for Theological Promise, 

Dr. King’s highly acclaimed  book, Newman and the Alexandrian 
Fathers, examines the influence of the earliest Christian theologians 
on the most prominent 19th century Christian theologians. 

Check our website, christcathedral.org, for updates. Please contact 
Becky Rochford, brochford@christcathedral.org or 615.255.7729,  
if you have any questions. 
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Have You Updated Your Information? 

Do you have a new mailing address,  
phone number, or e-mail address?   

Contact Peggy Tucker 
at 615.255.7729, ptucker@christcathedral.org. 

 

The Next Opportunity for Baptism is  
Sunday, November 4, 2012 

the Sunday after All Saints’ Day 
 

Baptism will be celebrated at the 
8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. services on 
November 4. If you or your child 
would like to be baptized, please contact 
the Reverend Canon Gene Manning, 
gmanning@christcathedral.org, or 
615.255.7729, by Monday, October 29. 
Baptism rehearsal will be Saturday, 
November 3, at 9 a.m.  

Evening Prayer Accompanied by Music  
of the Taizé Community 

 
October 14, 2012  

6:00 p.m. 
 

A quiet, meditative, and reflective style of worship,  
using music, simple chanting, periods of silence,  

and brief readings. A special way to worship  
God and to quiet the soul. 

SACRED SOUL SPACE FIRST FRIDAY  

BLUEGRASS LITURGY 
 

featuring 
The Gallery Musicians and  

The Epiphany Dance Company 
  

October 5, 2012 
6:00 p.m. 

 
Childcare will be provided.                    Reception following the Liturgy. 

THEOLOGY ON TAP 
A theological gathering of the Young Adults of 

Christ Church Cathedral 
 

“Church & State” 
 

October 4, 2012 
7:00 p.m. 

  

The Flying Saucer 
111 10th Avenue South 

 
All are warmly welcomed, so invite guests and friends. 

Please contact the Reverend Joshua Caler, 
jcaler@christcathedral.org, or 615.255.7729. 

TURKEY PILGRIMAGE 
March 1-10, 2013 

  

This coming spring, join fellow parishioners of Christ 
Church Cathedral on pilgrimage to early Christian sites in 
Turkey. Home to many of the first Christian communities to 
whom New Testament epistles were written, Turkey 
affords a glimpse into the places, centuries, and people that 
generated some of the most significant and formative 
developments of the Christian faith. The pilgrimage will be 
led by the Reverend Joshua M. Caler and Dr. Daniel Shafer, 
Professor of History at Belmont University and a member of 
the Cathedral Vestry. Please contact the Reverend Joshua 
M. Caler at jcaler@christcathedral.org or Dr. Dan Schafer at 
daniel.schafer@belmont.edu for more information. 

MEMORIAL GIFTS FOR MUSIC  
FOR THE SUNDAY AFTER  

ALL SAINTS’ DAY 
 

If you would like to give a gift of music 
to celebrate the feast of All Saints’, in 
memory of or in thanksgiving for family 
or friends, please send a check to the 

Cathedral in an envelope marked All Saints’ Music, c/o 
Michael Velting. If you have questions, contact Michael at 
mvelting@christcathedral.org or Jon Johnson at 
jjohnson@christcathedral.org or 615.255.7729. The 
deadline for inclusion in the All Saints’ Order of Worship is 
noon on Monday, October 22. 

MEMORIAL GIFTS FOR FLOWERS 
FOR THE SUNDAY AFTER  

ALL SAINTS’ DAY 
 

If you would like to give a gift of flowers 
to celebrate the feast of All Saints’, in 
memory of or in thanksgiving for family 

or friends, please send a check to the Cathedral in an envelope 
marked All Saints’ Flowers, c/o Peggy Tucker. If you have 
questions, contact Peggy at ptucker@christcathedral.org or 
615.255.7729. The deadline for inclusion in the All Saints’ 
Order of Worship is noon on Monday, October 22. 
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Tommy and Tara Steffen 

James and Frankie Danly 

Janet Leese 

David and Alexandra Long 

Maura Ammenheuser 

Steve Whiles 

Charles Maguire Danny Riggs 

Josie Robins 

Alden Nead and Jessica Tayler 

Anne Kelley 

Agnes Scott 

 

VISITORS MINISTRY 
 

While we have many visitors each Sunday, we have very 
little structure in place to greet, orient, and draw in the 
guests who come through our (sometimes imposing) doors. 
Central to our charge to be "friends who welcome the 
stranger," Christ Church is reinvigorating  and improving 
our effort to welcome visitors to the Cathedral. Beginning 
Sunday, October 7, you will start noticing fellow parishioners 
before and after the 8:30 and 11:00 liturgies stationed outside 
the Church and the Nave to help in this effort. Take a 
moment to speak with them, thank them for their service, 
and introduce yourself to them. Likewise, if this is a ministry 
in which you feel called to participate, please contact the 
Reverend Joshua Caler, jcaler@christcathedral.org, for details. 

THE NEXT NEWCOMERS  
GATHERING IS NOVEMBER 18 

 

If you have begun attending Christ Church Cathedral in the 
last several months, are visiting for the first time, or are 
interested in learning more about life and ministry in this 
parish, please join us on Sunday, November 18, 2012 at 9:45 
a.m. in the Wheeler Room for coffee and conversation. This 
will provide an opportunity to meet some of the clergy, to 
meet others who are new to the parish, and to learn more 
about this community. 
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100 HANDS OF MERCY EVENT 
Nashville CARES AIDS Walk  

Saturday, October 6, 2012 
Riverfront Park 

Check-in 10:00 a.m., Walk and 5K run at 11:00 a.m. 
 
It’s that time of the year again! The 2012 
Nashville CARES (one of the outreach 
ministries supported by Christ Church 
Cathedral) AIDS Walk & 5K Run will take 
place on Saturday, October 6, at Riverfront 

Park. Check-in for the Walk 
and Run begins at 10 a.m., with 
the three-mile Walk and Run 
beginning at 11 a.m. We 
would love for you to join 
the Christ Church Cathedral 
Team and be part of our 
effort to recruit at least 50 
walkers and raise at least 
$10,000 to support the Nashville 
CARES mission. Go to 
christcathedral.org/walk. 
There you can join the team, 
sponsor one of the walkers 
listed on the Christ Church 
Cathedral team page on the 
website, or make a general 
team donation. You can enter 
a credit card pledge online and receive an immediate printable 
acknowledgment for tax purposes. Or you may mail a check to 
Nashville CARES, c/o Steve Thomas, PO Box 208100, Nashville, 
TN 37228. For more information, please contact Jere Lane at 
lanejere@bellsouth.net or 615.496.3209.  

Join us for the Nashville 
CARES AIDS Walk  

WE ARE HOME 
Nashville Rebuilding Assistance Program 

 
It has been more than two years since the 

May 2010 flood hit Nashville, and hundreds 

of people have been helped by many caring 

organizations. The Housing Fund, through 

the We Are Home Program, has funds 

available to assist persons and organizations 

in rebuilding Nashville. For more 

information go to thehousingfund.org or 

call 615.780.7000. Spread the word to persons who are still in 

need of assistance. 

 
 

COME AND MEET  
AMALIA SOLIZ 

  

Sunday, October 14, 2012 
9:45 a.m. 

 

Parish Hall 

Amalia is the first Amistad beneficiary ever to come to the 
United States. Come hear her story of redemption and growth 
in Christ through her 20 years of life at Amistad.  
 
Amalia Soliz came to live at Amistad Mission when she was 
seven years old. Having previously survived an abusive 
home and overcrowded state orphanage, Amalia found refuge at 
Amistad, a loving community for God’s vulnerable children 
in Bolivia. Amalia is Amistad’s most recent graduate from 
university, with a degree in psychology. She is an amazing 
young woman who has developed her own non-profit organization 
in Bolivia for children who seek family reunification. 
Amalia hopes to begin her master’s degree in business 
administration early next year. She currently holds a managerial 
position at a local coffee shop in Cochabamba.  
 
Friends of Amistad are also invited to meet Amalia on 
Sunday evening, October 14, from 6 to 8 p.m., at a reception 
hosted by Walker and Renee Mathews. The reception will 
take place at the home of Lise and Lindsay Bohannon at 201 
Clarendon Avenue (on the corner of Clarendon and Sutherland 
Avenues, front entrance on Sutherland). Please RSVP to 
Walker Mathews at 615.850.2725 or  
wmathews@rcmathews.com. 

 

Volunteers and Clothing Needed  
for Room In The Inn 

  

Room In The Inn at the Cathedral (one of the outreach ministries 
supported by Christ Church Cathedral) is seeking six men 
willing to serve as innkeepers from November 1 through 
March 31. New volunteers will be paired with experienced 
innkeepers and will stay overnight with guests about once a 
month. Duties include helping with the set-up of dinner, 
distributing clothes, doing laundry, providing transportation 
back to the Campus for Human Development, and general 
fellowship. If you are interested in ministering to homeless 
men this winter, please contact David Morton at 
dmorton60@gmail.com.Warm clothing is also needed for 
distribution to Room In The Inn guests. If you would like to 
donate gently worn jeans, long-sleeved shirts, hooded sweatshirts, 
warm coats, or dry shoes and boots, preferably in large and 
extra-large sizes, as well as new socks and underwear, please 
contact David Morton at dmorton60@gmail.com or Marie 
Masterson at mariemasterson@att.net. 
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The Scripture teaches us that the Christian 
community is a Body, called to grow 
together “into the full stature of Christ,” 
with every member contributing something 
toward that common goal.  In youth min-
istry this is especially important; whether 
it's a mom or dad driving a minivan filled 
with eighth-graders, a Confirmation 
sponsor sharing wisdom with a younger 
person, or a high-school senior preaching 
in the Assembly, we all have a part to 
play in this mission of nurturing young 
disciples.   
 

This month we begin a series of reflections 
from various members of the congregation 
who share their experiences of youth 
ministry at the Cathedral, with the hope 
that these stories will draw attention to 
the way each of us can build up the body 
of Christ.  Our first reflection comes from 
Trone and Catherine Sawyer, who serve 
as Sunday school teachers, youth basketball 
coaches and Bible study leaders (and are 

soon to be new parents!) This month 
Catherine reflects on their experiences 
with informal small group ministry. 
 

We began attending Christ Church about 
five years ago. Trone immediately became 
quite involved with the youth group. After 
changes to Wednesday night programming, 
some kids still wanted to get together. 
Trone began to go to dinner weekly with 
three sophomore boys. They would meet 
at a local restaurant and chat for an hour. 
Topics ranged from politics to theology 
to asking a girl on a date. Three years 
later, the boys were seniors and the 
weekly dinners were still going strong. 
At that point, I had also became involved 
in the youth group, teaching Sunday 
School and helping coach the 
Lampshadez (girls’ basketball power-
house team). At the beginning of the 
spring semester, I made an announce-
ment in Sunday School that I would like 
to start a girls' Bible study. Four girls 

took the bait, and we have been meeting 
weekly ever since. To date, we have read 
through two books of the Bible and are 
beginning Paul's letters this fall. 
 

This casual ministry has been a tremendous 
blessing to both of us. An added bonus 
has been that we have not only gotten to 
know these young people but have also 
gotten to know their wonderful parents. It 
has been a very easy way to be involved 
and has reaped many benefits. Getting 
involved with youth ministry can mean 
knowing the names of every young 
person who walks through the doors, but 
it can also mean really getting to know 
just a few. We are thankful for the 
relationships we have formed in this 
casual, small-group format. 
 

Trone and Catherine Sawyer 

October Youth Calendar 
 

October 7  Cafe Cathedral in Cheek Hall, 5-7 p.m. 
October 20  Faith on the Stage: The play “STAND” in  
                         Cheek Hall, 7:30-9:30 p.m. 
October 26-28  Fall Confirmation Retreat at DuBose Center, 4 p.m.  

   departure from Christ Church Cathedral 
October 28   Confirmation Potluck in Cheek Hall, 12:30 p.m. 

Featuring  
CATHEDRAL YOUTH AND OTHER TALENT  

Cathedral Youth fundraiser for mission trips 
and youth programs. All are invited. Tickets 
$20 adults, $5 for children under 18. RSVP by 
Thursday, October 4 to Mary Gail Compton 
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The 2012-2013 Sacred Space for the 
City Arts Series kicks off this month 
with a three-night run of Stand, a play 
by Nashville playwright and Music Row 
audio producer Jim Reyland. The 
performances will take place October 18-20 
at 7:30 p.m. in Cheek Hall. 
 

Based on the true story of the friendship 
that developed between Reyland and J.J. 
Ellis, a homeless man with a history of 
addiction and mental illness, Stand has 
only two characters, Johnny and Mark, 
played by veteran actors Barry Scott and 
Chip Arnold.  As Arnold said in an 
interview with the Nashville Scene, 

“This is a combination of art and real 
life, in the sense that you are exposing a 
problem that’s very real and chronic all 
across the country. But mainly this is a 
buddy story about two people who come 
from different places of brokenness and 
learn to love and respect and care for 
each other.”  
 

Reyland has been a volunteer for Room 
In The Inn and the Campus for Human 
Development for more than 25 years. A 
portion of the proceeds from Stand, 
which is scheduled for 36 performances 
in 14 venues across Middle Tennessee, 
will go to Room In The Inn to help 

Nashville’s homeless population. Reyland 
hopes his play will not only move 
audiences but also put a face on 
homelessness. As he told the Scene, 
“I’ve been asked why I spend time with 
people who are at the end of their lives 
instead of with people who are at the 
beginning of their lives…I just felt that 
these were the folks at the very bottom 
of the rung, and it seemed like they 
needed the most help…It’s a very 
powerful thing that happens emotionally, 
with the possibility that you can make a 
difference.” 

Thursday, Friday and Saturday 
October 18-20  

 

7:30 p.m. Cheek Hall  
 

Tickets: $15  
purchase at the door or ticketsnashville.com 

By Jim Reyland 

ORGAN CONCERT 
SOLEMN CHORAL EVENSONG WITH BENEDICTION 

 

Sunday, November 4, 2012 
3:30 p.m. 

 

Thomas Russell, Organist  
Covenant Presbyterian Church, Nashville Tennessee 

 
and 

 

The Cathedral Choir  
Directed by Canon Dr. Michael Velting 

Jon Johnson, Associate Organist and Choirmaster, organ 
 

Admission is free and open to the public. 
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WEATHER ADVISORIES 
 

When inclement weather strikes, please check the Cathedral 
website, christcathedral.org, for current notices 

about schedules at the Cathedral. 

Cathedral Webcast at christcathedral.org/webcast: 
The Christ Church Cathedral webcast is live each 
Sunday morning at 10:45 a.m. for the Holy Eucharist 
and at other times for special events. When the 

webcast is not live, it replays the most recent event. There is 
also an "Archive" section on the Cathedral website that 
includes a library of past webcast events.  
 
Daughters of the King: Daughters of the King will meet on 
October 14 (second Sunday of the month) at 8 a.m. on the 
second floor in Becky Rochford’s office. 
 
Cathedral Men’s Breakfast:  The Men’s Breakfast will be 
held on October 16, at 7 a.m. Cost is $5. Please RSVP by calling 
Marti Lawson, 615.255.7729, or online at christcathedral.org. The 
deadline is Sunday, October 14. 

 

ST. LUKE’S  
Adopt -A- Family/Senior  

and Toy Store Beginning in October 
 

Adopt -A- Family: Families in need 
are matched with donors who provide 
Christmas gifts for each child and a gift 
card for each parent. Donors are provided 
with each family member’s “Wish List.” 
 

Adopt-A-Senior: Seniors in need are 
matched with donors who provide 
Christmas gifts for the seniors. Donors 
are provided with the senior’s “Wish 
List.” 

 

Toy Store: Families in need “shop” for toys for their children.  
 

In order to provide holiday cheer to our families again this 
year, we need your help.  Choose a time to volunteer with us, 
or adopt a family. Here is a list of our holiday volunteer needs: 
 

Adopt Your Family Beginning October 10 
Anyone interested in adopting a family or senior should contact 
the St. Luke’s Volunteer Manager.  
 

Adopt-A-Family and Toy Store Registration 
Volunteers are needed to register families for Adopt-A-Family 
and Toy Store. Registration for all our families will take place 
Monday, October 8,  through Friday, October 28. 
Shifts will be 10 a.m.-12 p.m. and 2-4:30 p.m. Volunteers 
should commit to a minimum of two hours a day, once a 
week, during the month of October. 
 

To volunteer or adopt a family or senior, please contact the  
Volunteer Manager, Christie Bearden, at 615.324.8375 or 
Christie.Bearden@stlukescommunityhouse.org. 
 

For more information, please contact Marian Ott at  
marian.ott@comcast.net. 

REMINDER 
  

Daylight Saving Time ends  
Sunday, November 4  

at 2:00 a.m. 

Don’t forget to set your alarm clock back  
1 hour before going to bed Saturday night. 

Cathedral Foyer Groups Are Forming 
 

Small groups are vital to the life of 
a congregation as large and diverse 
as Christ Church Cathedral. Foyer 
groups provide an opportunity for 
parishioners to get to know each 
other and learn about parish life by 
gathering to talk and share a meal 
in friendship. Made up of 8 to 10 
members of the Cathedral who have 
expressed an interest in getting to 

know their fellow parishioners better, the groups meet casually 
once a month, November through May.   
 

The format and time of the meetings are determined by each 
group. Fellowship in the Cathedral is strengthened by the ties 
we form among ourselves. Foyer groups bring together a 
cross-section of parishioners that includes old, young, single, 
married, new members, and long-time members of our 
community. By getting to know people within our Cathedral 
family better, our lives together in Christ are enriched. 
 

If you are interested in joining a foyer group, please fill out the form 
on the Cathedral website at christcathedral.org/InOurChurch/
FoyerGroups. You will be assigned to a group and will receive 
a list of all group members and the group leader. The group 
leader will then contact you. For more information, please 
contact Rees Mitchell at rees.mitchell@comcast.net 

Bones for Life: The Bones for Life program led by Katherine 
Correa will continue on Thursdays, 11 a.m.-12 p.m., in the 
Cathedral Annex . The first class is free, additional classes are 
$10 per session for regular attendees. Mats are provided, and 
participants should wear comfortable clothing. For more 
information, go to nashvillemindandbody.com or contact 
Becky Rochford, brochford@christcathedral. The Bones class 
will not meet on October 18. 
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Cathedral Flowers 
 

The beautiful flowers you see in the 
Cathedral every Sunday are placed to 
the glory of God and often in thanksgiving 
or memory of a loved one.  They also 
express the generosity of those who 
contribute to our Flower Fund. Cost: 
$150. To give flowers on an upcoming 
Sunday, contact Peggy Tucker in the 
Cathedral office at 615.255.7729 or 
ptucker@christcathedral.org.  

Contact UsContact UsContact Us   
 

If you want to include an article in the Cornerstone, which is 
published monthly, and Happenings, which is published weekly, 
please contact us at 615.255.7729.  Send your material to  
Anzora Lee-Starks via e-mail, astarks@christcathedral.org ;  
Peggy Tucker, ptucker@christcathedral.org; Dianne Green, 
dgreen@christcathedral.org or by Communications Request Form 
at christcathedral.org/whatsup. You may also bring your article to 
the church office or fax it to 615.313.7090. Deadline for the 
November issue is noon on Friday, October 12. 

Cathedral StaffCathedral StaffCathedral Staff   
The Very Reverend Timothy E. Kimbrough, Dean and Rector 
The Reverend Canon Gene B. Manning, Sub Dean 
The Reverend Joshua M. Caler, Curate 
The Reverend Dolores Nicholson, Deacon 
Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Organist and Choirmaster 
Jon Johnson, Associate Organist and Choirmaster 
Canon Dr. Stanley Hauerwas, Canon Theologian 
Becky Rochford, Christian Education Coordinator 
Dianne Green, Communication Director 
Chris Klopp, Youth Pastor 
Isaac Reeser, Youth Ministry Assistant  
Mary Gail Compton, Youth Volunteer Coordinator 
Larry Smith, Accountant 
Mark McQueen, Business/Facilities Manager 
Peggy Tucker, Executive Assistant 
Amy Greenman, Events Coordinator 
Anzora Lee-Starks, Publications Coordinator 
Marti Lawson, Receptionist 
Elmarie Brice, Assistant Receptionist 
Verna Fausey, Assistant Receptionist 
Frank Connor, Building Maintenance 
Elliott Brown, Building Maintenance 
Will Fulcher, Senior Sexton 
James Williams, Sexton 
Marcus Frazier, Sexton 
Claudia Adair, Childcare Coordinator 
Robert Crittenden, Reception Manager 
Peter Fyfe, Organist and Choirmaster Emeritus 

Christ Church Cathedral 
Sacred Space for the City Arts Series 

 

presents 

NATHAN J. LAUBE 
Concert Organist 

 
Friday, November 9, 2012 

7:30 p.m. 
 

Tickets: $15 Adult, $5 Student 
 

For more information, go to our website 
christcathedral.org. 

Feast of St. Frances with a Blessing of the Animals 
September 29, 2012 
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Christ Church Cathedral 
900 Broadway 
Nashville, TN  37203 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 1 
Junior Choristers, 4:15 p.m 

2 
CGS LI Training, 9 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Staff Meeting, 2 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 5:30 p.m. 
EfM, 6:30 p.m. 

3 
EfM, 8:30 a.m. 
EfM, 11:30 a.m. 
Senior Choristers, 4:30 p.m. 
Wed. Evening Dinner,  
Stephen Ministers, 5:30 p.m. 
5:30-6:30 p.m. 
Wed. Evening Program,  
6:30-7:30 p.m.  

4 
Bones Workshop, 11 a.m.-12 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 12:15 p.m. 
Cathedral Choir Rehearsal, 7 p.m. 
Theology on Tap (off-site) 7 p.m. 

5 
Wedding Rehearsal, 2 p.m. 
First Friday Rehearsal, 3 p.m. 
First Friday Liturgy, 6 p.m. 
Reception, 7 p.m. 
 

6 
AIDS Walk (off-site), 10 a.m. 
Cathedral Tours,  
10:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 
Wedding, 4 p.m. 

7 
Parish Choir Sunday 
Proper 22 
Breakfast, 7:30-8:30 a.m. 
Christian Education 9:45-10:45 a.m. 
Parish Choir Rehearsal, 10 a.m. 
Centering Prayer, 9:45-10:45 a.m  
Café Cathedral, 5-7 p.m. 

8 
 

9 
CGS LI Training, 9 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Staff Meeting, 1 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 5:30 p.m. 
EfM, 6:30 p.m. 

10 
EfM, 8:30 a.m. 
Bible Challenge, 11 a.m. 
EfM, 11:30 a.m. 
Wed. Evening Dinner,  
5:30-6:30 p.m. 
Wed. Evening Program,  
6:30-7:30 p.m.  

11 
Bones Workshop, 11 a.m.-12 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 12:15 p.m. 
Cathedral Choir Rehearsal, 7 p.m.  

12 
 

13 
Cathedral Tours,  
10:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 

14 
Proper 23 
Breakfast, 7:30-8:30 a.m. 
Daughters of the King, 8 a.m. 
Christian Education 9:45-10:45 a.m. 
Centering Prayer, 9:45-10:45 a.m  
Taizé, 6 p.m.  

15 
Junior Choristers, 4:15 p.m. 
 

16 
Cathedral Men’s Breakfast, 7 a.m. 
CGS LI Training, 9 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Staff Meeting, 2 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 5:30 p.m. 
EfM, 6:30 p.m. 
 

17 
EfM, 8:30 a.m. 
Bible Challenge, 11 a.m. 
EfM, 11:30 a.m. 
Senior Choristers, 4:30 p.m. 
Wed. Evening Dinner,  
5:30-6:30 p.m. 
Journey in Faith, 6 p.m. 
Wed. Evening Program,  
6:30-7:30 p.m.  

18 
No Bones Workshop 
Centering Prayer, 12:15 p.m. 
Cathedral Choir Rehearsal, 7 p.m. 
STAND, 7:30 p.m. 

19 
STAND, 7:30 p.m. 

20 
Cathedral Tours,  
10:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 
STAND, 7:30 p.m. 

21 
Proper 24 
Breakfast, 7:30-8:30 a.m. 
Christian Education 9:45-10:45 a.m. 
Centering Prayer, 9:45-10:45 a.m. 

22 
Junior Choristers, 4:15 p.m. 
Vestry Evening, 5 p.m. 

23 
CGS LI Training, 9 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Staff Meeting, 2 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 5:30 p.m. 
EfM, 6:30 p.m. 

24 
EfM, 8:30 a.m. 
Bible Challenge, 11 a.m. 
EfM, 11:30 a.m. 
Meeting, 12 p.m. 
Senior Choristers, 4:30 p.m. 
Journey in Faith, 6 p.m. 

25 
Bones Workshop, 11 a.m.-12 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 12:15 p.m. 
Cathedral Choir Rehearsal, 7 p.m. 

26 
Youth Confirmation Retreat 
(off-site) 

27 
Cathedral Tours,  
10:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 
Youth Confirmation Retreat 
(off-site) 

28 
Proper 25 
Breakfast, 7:30-8:30 a.m. 
Christian Education 9:45-10:45 a.m. 
Centering Prayer, 9:45-10:45 a.m 
Youth Confirmation Potluck,  
12:30 p.m. 

29 
Junior Choristers, 4:15 p.m. 
 

30 
CGS LI Training, 9 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Staff Meeting, 2 p.m. 
Centering Prayer, 5:30 p.m. 
EfM, 6:30 p.m. 

31 
EfM, 8:30 a.m. 
Bible Challenge, 11 a.m. 
EfM, 11:30 a.m. 
 

   

OCTOBER 2012 CALENDAR 

 
 

Cathedral Tours 
 

Available on Saturdays 10:30 a.m.-12 p.m., Sundays 
after the 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies and to groups 
by appointment. 


